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June 12, 2025 

 
The Honorable Thomas Umberg, Chair 
Senate Judiciary Committee 

State Capitol, Room 7510 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

 
Re: AB 1150 (Schultz). Local agencies: airports: alternative customer 

facility charges. - Support (As amended on May 20, 2025) 

 Hearing: June 17, 2025 
 

Dear Senator Umberg,  
 
On behalf of the County Board of Supervisors, I write to support AB 1150 (Schultz). 

This bill is a critical piece of legislation needed to modernize the Customer Facility 
Charge (CFC).  The alternative CFC was last adjusted in 2010 and does not keep up 

with the rising costs of construction, maintenance and renovations at airport rental 
car facilities across California. 

 
The CFC is a critical funding source for airports looking to build modern, efficient, and 
sustainable rental car facilities. The current CFC is insufficient to meet the financing 

needs for rental car facilities at California’s airports. Increasing the statutory cap on 
the CFC and indexing it to inflation would provide airports with a more sustainable 

revenue stream, allowing them to modernize vital infrastructure and support 
seamless transportation systems. 
 

AB 1150 would significantly enhance our Sacramento International Airport’s ability to 
fund critical projects that improve convenience and efficiency for travelers. 

Additionally, it would provide our airport with a more sustainable revenue source to 
meet the rising expenses of building, maintaining and renovating aging rental car 
facilities while bolstering our ability to effectively serve our region’s growing 

passenger demand. 
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For these reasons, Sacramento County is pleased to support AB 1150. Please feel 
free to contact me at (916) 874-4227or deborde@saccounty.gov.  

 
Sincerely,  

 
Elisia De Bord 

Governmental Relations and Legislative Officer 
 

cc: The Honorable Nick Schultz 
Members, Senate Judiciary Committee 

 Sacramento County Delegation 

 Chair and Members, Board of Supervisors 
Audrey Ratajczak, Cruz Strategies 
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